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IOWANS AGREE WITH ISAC ON ONE CENT SALES TAX INCREASE FOR MENTAL HEALTH AND WATER QUALITY
West Des Moines, IA — The Iowa State Association of Counties (ISAC) reiterated its call for a one cent sales tax increase following the release of a new Des Moines Register/Mediacom Iowa Poll showing broad bipartisan support if the resulting revenue is used for a combination of mental health and water quality initiatives. 

“Addressing our shortage of psychiatric beds and getting some of our most vulnerable citizens the mental health services they need instead of placing them in county jails is an excellent use of the additional revenue.” stated ISAC President and Johnson County Sheriff Lonny Pulkrabek. “The constitutionally protected revenue for the Natural Resources and Outdoor Recreation Trust Fund is a very important step as our state tackles water quality issues and continues to improve our recreational opportunities to attract and retain residents.”
The Iowa Poll found support for the full one cent increase among 67% of respondents if it is used in this manner. ISAC believes the support among 76% of Democrats, 68% of independents, and 58% of Republicans shows this is not a partisan issue, but rather a strong showing that Iowans are willing to pay a little bit more to address our state’s most pressing needs.

“The latest poll shows that Iowans are in support of addressing our ongoing need for high quality, client specific mental health services.” said ISAC Executive Director Bill Peterson, “and the poll re-affirms long-standing support for a sales tax increase dedicated to the Natural Resources and Outdoor Recreation Trust Fund.”
With such strong bipartisan support for a sales tax increase with specific issues to address, ISAC is again calling on the Iowa Legislature to take action this legislative session to increase the state sales tax to help fund MH/DS for our citizens in need and to fund the Natural Resources and Outdoor Recreation Trust Fund. 

The Iowa State Association of Counties is a private, nonprofit corporation whose members are county officials from the 99 counties in Iowa. ISAC’s mission is to promote effective and responsible county government for the people of Iowa. For further information visit the ISAC website at www.iowacounties.org. 
